
Reception Class Spring Update 

We have been working so hard this term that we need a rest! 

Our writing is coming on a treat and we are doing so well with our Big 

(little) Write.  We have learned all of our phonics in Phase 3 and we 

are working hard to develop our fluency when reading. 

At the start of the term some ‘Aliens Stole our Underpants’ so we 

made posters to warn everyone else!  The classroom was also visited 

by ‘The Evil Pea’ but we managed to catch him in our 

traps. 

We enjoyed learning about Chinese New Year and 

cooking spring rolls.  At Forest School we took part in 

team races to see who could cross the river first.   

Our favourite celebration was Holi.  We listened to 

Nabhi tell us the story then greatly enjoyed taking 

party in a colour celebration throwing paint at each 

other. 

 

 

At Forest School we have begun using our new tools to saw 

pieces of coppiced wood. 

 

Science week was great fun and we loved working with our buddies in 

Year 6 to build towers out of spaghetti and marshmallows. 

 

Towards the end of term, we tried to grow cress for our cooking 

recipe but it just did not want to grow.  Our sunflowers on the other 



hand are already too tall for their pots.  We wonder what will happen 

over the holidays with no one to look after them??? 


